Little Rascals

Pound Lane
KNOCKHOLT
Kent
TN14 7ND

Planning Department,
Sevenoaks District Council,
Argyle Road,
Sevenoaks,
TN13 1HG July 24™, 2020

Dear Sir/Madam,

Amended Planning Application for Fort Halstead - Ref: 19/05000/HYB

We have expressed our concerns and objections to the proposed development of Fort Halstead in
our original letter dated April 3™. 2015.

There have been many revised submissions but there is in these latest amendments a disaster
waiting to happen, namely the request to fully utilise the Star Hill entrance.

Since 2015 there is considerably more traffic using Star Hill and that now includes vast numbers of
cyclists. Itis a fact they are unable to match the speed of cars which then attempt to pass on the
blind bends. It is madness to allow hundreds of extra vehicles to exit from Fort Halstead onto Star
Hill.

We also attach a letter written on behalf of the Knockholt Society and we agree entirely with its
content. Please take that into consideration when making your decision regarding this amendment.

We sincerely hope SDC will rescind planning permission for this development.

Sincerely,

Sent by e-mall: planning.comments@sevenoaks.gov.uk; planning.policy@sevenoaks.gov.uk




